
EAST SIDE LANDSCAPING COMMITTEE 

Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, March 17th, 2022 

Wisteria Park Gazebo 

The meeting was called to order at 10.01 a.m. by the Chair, Maureen Hooper.  In attendance 
were Jay Blackman, Randy Miller, Eileen Murawski and Myra Harcourt.  Two homeowners also 
attended.  The minutes of the last meeting of February 10, 2022 were approved on a motion by 
Jay Blackman, seconded by Randy Miller and carried. 

Brightview’s website for reporting landscape issues is up and running.  Sunstate does not yet 
have access to the website.  Items submitted by homeowners go directly to Matt.  It might be 
possible to hold a Zoom meeting with residents to familiarize them with the website. 

Shrubs were sprayed with fertilizer this week.  Trimming will start next week, with hibiscus 
being given a hard trim.  Irrigation systems will receive a “wet check” and donuts will be 
trimmed.  Matt will arrange for a pest control specialist to find out about grubs and moles.  Any 
remediation would be a homeowner expense. 

Palm tree trimming will be scheduled for August.  Maureen will arrange for three companies to 
give estimates.  It was suggested that after this year, homeowners would be responsible for 
their own trees.  Any decisions will be made by the Board. 

The next walk-around is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, April 15, with the 22nd as an 
alternate.  Matt will be contacted for his schedule. 

Grass cutting will now be every week, starting April 1st. 

The next East Side Landscaping Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 21st. 

The meeting adjourned at 10.50 a.m. 

 

 

 

 


